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  AGENDA # 5 

City of Madison, Wisconsin 
  

REPORT OF: URBAN DESIGN COMMISSION PRESENTED: December 6, 2017 

TITLE: Report of the Façade Grant Staff Team – 
216 North Henry Street, “Fontana Sports.” 
4th Ald. Dist. (49609) 

REFERRED:  

REREFERRED:   

REPORTED BACK:  

AUTHOR: Janine Glaeser, Secretary ADOPTED:  POF:  

DATED: December 6, 2017 ID NUMBER:  

Members present were: Richard Wagner, Chair; Dawn O’Kroley, John Harrington, Cliff Goodhart, Amanda 
Hall, Lois Braun-Oddo and Michael Rosenblum. 
 
 

SUMMARY: 
 
At its meeting of December 6, 2017, the Urban Design Commission ACCEPTED the report of the Façade 
Grant Staff Team for 216 North Henry Street for “Fontana Sports.” The applicant presented plans for updating 
the façade.  
 
Comments and questions from the Commission were as follows: 
 

 We need a photometric plan. The goal is soft light.  
o Are there numbers you could approve? 

 It has to be as warm as possible to approve it.  
o It is a dark area.  

 Are you willing to have staff review the lighting plan? 
o Yes.  

 
ACTION: 
 
On a motion by Goodhart, seconded by O’Kroley, the Urban Design Commission ACCEPTED the report. The 
motion was passed on a vote of (6-0). The motion to Accept the report allows for staff review of a lighting plan 
and fixture cut sheets.  
 
 




